From: Dierks, Nina < Nina.Dierks@HistoricEngland.org.uk>

Sent: 12 February 2021 14:20

To: Planning

Subject: RE: Consultee letter for PlanningApplication Application: 2021/0139/L

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. Please note there have been reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so extra vigilance is required.

Dear Mr Baxter,

Thank you for your consultation of 03 February 2021 regarding the above application for listed building consent. On the basis of the information provided, we do not consider that it is necessary for this application to be notified to Historic England's Greater London Archaeological Advisory Service under their consultation criteria, details of which are on our webpage at the following link:

https://www.historicengland.org.uk/services-skills/our-planning-services/greater-london-archaeology-advisory-service/our-advice

If you consider that this application does fall within one of the relevant categories, or you have other reasons for seeking our advice, please contact us to discuss your request. If we do not hear from you within five working days we will assume this application should not have been sent to us.

This response relates to undesignated archaeological assets only. If necessary, Historic England's Development Management or Historic Places teams should be consulted separately regarding statutory matters.

Kind regards,

Nina Dierks Business Officer London & South East Region

Historic England | 4th Floor, Cannon Bridge House, 25 Dowgate Hill, London, EC4R 2YA

We help people understand, enjoy and value the historic environment, and protect it for the future. Historic England is a public body, and we champion everyone's heritage, across England.

This e-mail (and any attachments) is confidential and may contain personal views which are not the views of Historic England unless specifically stated. If you have received it in error, please delete it from your system and notify the sender immediately. Do not use, copy or disclose the information in any way nor act in reliance on it. Any information sent to Historic England may become publicly available. Please read our full privacy policy (https://www.historicengland.org.uk/terms/privacy-cookies/) for more information.

